GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting ----- August 9, 1990

The meeting was called to order by George White, ATTENDANCE at 7:00 A.M. at the District office. Other Board members present were David Maki, Bobbie Domenick, Karl Tangren, and James Walker.

Special Service District members present were George White and William D. McDougald.

Others present were Dale Pierson and Roberta High-land.

George welcomed the two new members, Bobbie NEW MEMBERS Domenick and Karl Tangren, to the Board.

Roberta read the minutes of July 26, 1990. After MINUTES calling for additions or corrections to the minutes of the meeting of July 26, 1990, and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as read.

Dale reported the levels of the reservoir were RESERVOIR holding steady, and if patterns of other years repeat, we STATUS should have water through the season.

The truck has been in the shop to have the valves TRUCK REPAIRS fixed, and they are getting the truck ready for registration.

Dale reported that Marcus Johnson has filed a Cer-MARCUS JOHNSON tification of Readiness for Trial and our attorneys have filed an objection.

Roberta explained she had put a notice in the TERMS OF Times-Independent and San Juan paper noticing the terms of OFFICE Jim Walker and John Groo are expiring in September.

Bill stated the meters are working on the wells at GOLF COURSE the golf course, and Dale stated he had read them yesterday. WELLS

Karl asked if customers were within their 80% use. CUSTOMER USE Dale stated the majority of the users were within the parameters. Water use in general was discussed.

Dave Maki suggested we might consider additional LINE VALVES inter-connections and valves on the system to make it easy to valve off certain areas.

Dale reported the creek is down to 6 cfs in total WATER REPORT flow. Jim reported that Moab Irrigation Co. is unhappy with the water delivery and quoted the portion of the contract

dealing with wells and delivery. Jim also reported a por-WATER REPORT tion of the MIC Board\*are thinking of re-negotiating the con- (Cont.) All of the District's wells are on and pumping to MIC. The contract was discussed. MIC wants more water delivered. Walker reported the readings showed present delivery is 7.3 cfs. What should be delivered is 9.25. The low reading gave them 4.41 cfs. The district was short 2.7 cfs yesterday. He suggested Pete Byrd's 2 wells, Carol Lee Clark's well, Downard's wells, and others could be utilized to deliver more water. Water use was discussed. reported Pete Byrd would not let us pump, the water is too brackish, Downard's well is too brackish, and Carol's well is not efficient. \*membership

Dave Maki asked if Bob Byrnes was not doing what WATER Mark Page told him to, and asked if Mark Page could not meet COMMISSIONER with the two Boards and settle these question once and for all. This is in reference to the time of day water is measured to the Moab Irrigation Co.\*

George suggested the Boards meet with Mark Page POSSIBLE Walker stated there is a feeling-on-the-MIC-board\* to MEETING WITH break the contract in January. Walker thought that was not M.I.C. & a good idea; he wants the District to be more supportive of MARK PAGE MIC in their dealings with Page to have the readings taken as the MIC wants them. Conditions on the systems were dis-Pierson pointed out the District had spent more cussed. than \$20,000.00 last year to pump water and had plans to improve the cemetery well. The well history of various wells were discussed. Walker then read from the contract the paragraphs concerning pumping from the Colorado River. Dave Maki asked Walker for a list of customers and their location so that he can make up a zone map of the MIC system. Additional wells were discussed. Pierson stated his understanding of the Board's feelings are to test for a well on Dan Holyoak's property and to go into the cemetery well to reperforate, and try to upgrade the production. McDougald suggested that well might be re-drilled. \*move of some Moab Irrigation members

The Bicking well was discussed. Maki suggested BICKING WELL the District consider purchasing that well instead of blind drilling.

The bills were reviewed. Jim moved they be ap-BILL APPROVAL proved for payment. David seconded. MOTION PASSED.

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 A. M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST

George M. White, Recorder GCSSWD

Pierson,

\*Additions and corrections made at meeting on August 23, 1990.